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We look forward to a packed week of activities in celebration of Queen 

Elizabeth’s Platinum Jubilee starting on Monday.  Children will be 

learning about the Queen’s reign and the developments in technology and 

changes in society over the decades.  We are also very fortunate to be 

able to welcome visitors and special guests to school to share in our 

celebrations.  Thank you to all involved in making this week so 

memorable for our children. 

 

Reminder that school closes for Whitsun on Thursday 26 May and 

pupils return on Monday 6th June. 

Reggie 1M 
Zaki 2HS 

Tom 6W 
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Well done Year 2 and Year 6 

We would like to say a big well done to all of our Year 2 and Year 

6 children for working really hard during SAT’s week and thank 

you to all of our parents for their valued support. 

 

Pupil Voice 

 
Betty 1M: “I helped Mrs Trouth plant different seeds and flowers in the outdoor area.” 

Ada 1B: “In English we had to write questions that we would like to ask an astronaut. I 

wrote ‘Why did you want to be an astronaut?’ We had to use words like what, when, 

who and why.” 

Jack 2HS: “In Science we used a filter to make dirty water clean but it wasn't quite 

clean enough to drink.” 

Abigail 2HS: “We made a poster telling people how to stay healthy in PSHE.” 

Xavier 3C: "We have been swimming and it is so fun!"   

Hasina 5T: "We made glue with salt, water and flour in our science lesson this week. I 

didn't think the glue would work but it was really strong. I made a necklace that went 

around two people with my friend. It was still stuck together the next day!" 

Tobias 6W: “We are learning the positions and game play in netball ready for our house 
competition on Friday.” 
 

 

Sickness absence reminder 

We would like to remind you that if your child has been absent from school due to 

sickness or diarrhoea you are required keep your child off school for 48 hours 

following the last episode of sickness. This is in line with Public Health guidance for 

schools in order to prevent the spread of infection. 

 



  

Jubilee Celebrations 23-26 May 

 

 
 

 

This year marks a very special 
anniversary, as Her Majesty The 
Queen becomes the first British 
Monarch in history to celebrate a 
Platinum Jubilee, after 70 years of 
service. 

 

 
We are very excited to share that we are going to be having a special week of learning 
and activities celebrating the Queen's Platinum Jubilee. This will be hosted during the 
week of 23rd - 26th May as we come together as a school. Activities involving Art, 
Music, History, Geography, Physical Activity and many more will excite and engage 
our children in learning about our longest reigning monarch, and how the world has 
changed throughout her time as Queen.  

On Wednesday 25th May, we will be having a whole school picnic, hopefully on the 
field, whether dependent. Information has been sent regarding those children who 
usually have school dinners. Children who usually have packed lunches will bring 
theirs as normal as part of their picnic. 

On Thursday 26th May, we are asking children come dressed in clothes related to 
their year group decade.  

Nursery - present day 

Reception and Year 1 - 2000s 

Year 2 - 1950s 

Year 3 - 1960s 

Year 4 - 1970s 

Year 5 - 1980s 

Year 6 - 1990s 

 

We hope your children will enjoy this unique week. Children's learning will be 
celebrated on their class blog at the end of the week. 

 

 



 
 
  

Birmingham Grammar Schools – Registration for entrance test 

 
Registration for entrance test to The Grammar Schools in Birmingham is now open for 

parents of current Year 5 pupils who would like their child to sit the entrance test for The 

Grammar Schools in Birmingham, for entry to Year 7 in September 2023.  

Registration can be made online by visiting the website below.  

The closing date for registering is 4pm on 30th June 2022.   

The test will take place on 17th September 2022. 

 https://www.birminghamgrammarschools.org/apply-onlineapp.php 

Community Book Pledge 

 
A huge thank you to those businesses that have donated to our Community 
Book Pledge so far. They will receive a thank you poster to display and will be 
named on bookplates inside the new books chosen by Deanery. 
 
THANK YOU! 
The Boldmere Veg Shed Limited 
Your Time Yoga 
Matias Albertini 
Green & Company - Walmley Office 
 
If your business or a business you know would like to contribute to the 
Community Book Pledge and enable us to fill our library with some lovely new 
Usborne books or for more info please use the Just Giving link below. 
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/deanerycommunitybookpledge 
 

 

https://www.birminghamgrammarschools.org/apply-onlineapp.php
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/deanerycommunitybookpledge


  

Father’s Day Competition 

 
Father’s day is fast approaching and we are calling all fathers to engage with us in a 
little competition. 

 
Reading for Pleasure has been a big focus in school and the impact of the children 
seeing other adults as readers has been tremendous. Therefore, just as we did for 
Mother’s Day, we are hosting a Father’s Day competition to find the dad who can be 
spotted reading in the most bizarre place (this could be a Dad, Grandad, Uncle etc…). 

Just get your child to take a photo of you or their nominated family member reading 
and send it in to us at our school email address: enquiry@deanery.bham.sch.uk with 
the subject heading ‘Father’s Day Reading’ and on the email: put your child’s name 
and class.  

We will then judge whom we think has read in the most bizarre place and this father 
will win our prize! 

We are sure this will be a fun activity to do with your child and it will also allow your 
child to see you as a reader. How can we expect children to do something that they do 
not see us doing? 

Can we ask that all entries be emailed to school by Monday 13th June. 

 

 

 

 

 

School Photographs 
 

The photographers will be in on Tuesday 24th 
May to take the class photographs. Please can 
you make sure children are wearing full school 

uniform. 
 

 
 
 
 

 

PCSO’S News 

 
Our Junior PCSOs found out about this website and wanted to share it with you. 

FixMyStreet is an easy way to report any local problems. 

 

 

 

 



  
 

  

Fundraising Thank You 

 
We have received these thank you letters from the RSPCA and British Heart 
Foundation for our Heads Up charity fundraising day. 

 

 



 

  

Fundraising Thank You 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 



 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Nurse 

 
Please follow the link below for an updated telephone number and 

email address for the School Nursing Team.  If you have any 

concerns or worries around the health and wellbeing of your child, 

please contact the School Nursing team.    Birmingham Community 

Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust website here  

 

https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/


 

 

 

PLEASE SEE INFORMATION 

BELOW FOR LOCAL 

ACTIVITIES  
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